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That agreement includes an $86,000 fine and requires West Penn to retrain its workers about how to 

splice power lines and to inspect any current splices for potential problems. The commission still must 

finalize the agreement, and an Allegheny County judge must still approve the settlement. 

Specter said the settlement amount is $4 million less than the jury's verdict because "we had to give 

West Penn a little bit of an incentive to resolve the case, but just a little bit." 

West Penn spokesman Scott Surgeoner confirmed the proposed deal but said the company would have 

no other comment. 

Specter said the remedial actions being taken by West Penn are at least as important as the money 

Goretzka's family will receive. 

"I don't need to represent another family that loses another loved one like this. I'd rather turn my 

attention to preventing it. It's regrettable to me that it took Carrie Goretzka's death and it took our 

lawsuit and our verdict and the PUC to get these changes made," Specter said. 

"It should have happened a long time ago by the utility on its own and, if not by the utility by the PUC on 

its own," Specter said. "They should be proactive. They shouldn't be reactive." 

PUC press secretary Jennifer Kocher defended the agency's response saying it began reviewing the case 

days after Goretzka's death, though she acknowledged the agency didn't file a formal complaint until 

June. 

That's when the PUC accused West Penn of not properly maintaining the Goretka power line, and others 

similarly spliced. Specter contends that happened only after his firm gave the PUC evidence uncovered 

while investigating the Goretzka case. 

Specter said in a letter sent to the PUC in January 2012 that West Penn maintenance workers gave 

sworn statements that they were trained to clean power lines with knives and other tools instead of 

wire brushes which - Specter and the power line's manufacturer contend - was the only way to keep the 

spliced lines from failing. 

Kocher said the PUC could still accept, reject or modify the regulatory settlement - including the $86,000 

- depending on the findings of an administrative law judge. 




